

## **KIOLOA BAWLEY POINT COMMUNITY ASSOCIATION (KBPCA) - SKATE PARK WORKING PARTY**

A meeting held at 5.00pm on Wednesday, 9 June 2021 at the Kioloa Community Hall

### **AGENDA/ Minutes**

1. Opening – Chair, Michael Skwarko
2. Apologies: Roger Lucas, Lucian McDowell
3. COVIDSAFE arrangements/reminder
4. Minutes of meeting of 12 May 2021
5. Reports on key components of the project:

**- Request from BPK Sport and Recreation to share skatepark sub-committee minutes with them directly.**

○ Committee agreed to email BPK Sport and Recreation the link to the minutes on the BPKCA website.

**- Council given go-ahead for sub-committee to begin communications to update to broader community on project status ie** Committee shall meet each month and consult with SCC who will carry out community consultation. Consult with BPKCA to post updates via FB page and website.

- Carly to begin simple video campaign with kids and parents
- Committee still waiting to hear back from council re: timeline for

community consultation

- **Change of name from ‘the skatepark’ to Community Recreation and Skatepark Hub’\* to better reflect all-ages facilities to be included alongside the skating facility.**

- **-Council’s feedback on temporary halfpipe at Bawley Point Reserve was:** “This can be considered, need to submit plans, specifications etc to Council and these will be assessed by Council staff for approval.”

○ Committee discussed pros and cons of temporary half-pipe to be erected in Bawley Reserve near toilets. Committee unanimously decided it will gather more precise info around plans and documentation required before approaching community for pro-bono resources.

○ Renee (not at meeting) emailed after meeting to suggest ‘halfpipe’ will only service serious skaters in community and risks injury to smaller kids.

Better to focus energy on locking in location first. - **Funding – Private and corporate (Cec Skwarko)**

○ Decision around community fundraising for skatepark to be reconsidered by BPKCA - on hold - focus on kids video clip first.

- - **Design, including style, size, costng (Rory BeKs-McCrae)**
- - **Visits to other venues and discussions with their promoters (including understanding of issues) (Lucian McDowell, John Kovar)**
- - **Funding – Grants and Government (Mel Croan, Roger Lucas)**
- - **Development Application ( )**
- - **Financial Management (Terry Nicholls)**

6. General business

7. Next meeting: 7 July 2021

8. Close of meeting: 5:45pm

\* Name edited to new name on 25 July 2021